Report to Lead Member and Deputy Lead Member for Housing

Homeswap Update




16th March 2001

For Information

Members  will be aware of the homeswap initiative. This note is to provide a brief update on the present position.

Background

· The Assistant Director of Housing (Strategy) has given an update on the successful Local Government Association meeting held in Salford on 31st January 2001 with representatives from various Building Societies, the Council of Mortgage Lenders, the L.G.A., D.E.T.R. and Salford, Birmingham, Liverpool, Rochdale, Oldham and Manchester local authorities. 

· It was clear from this meeting that all authorities in the North of England are suffering from similar examples of market collapse as experienced in parts of Broughton and Seedley & Langworthy. 

· It was also clear there are no solutions to low value / negative equity issues currently available for use on the scale needed.

· At this meeting it was agreed that a group be set up to pilot homeswaps and their equivalent in Manchester, Liverpool and Salford. Representatives from local authorities would work within the L.G.A. umbrella and building societies would liaise with the C.M.L.

· The required partnership with building societies is not the only current obstacle to resolving this issue. It is worth noting that collapsed markets affect more than those with mortgages as a large number of residents who own their home outright would be unable to remain owner occupiers with the compensation levels Salford is legally obliged to pay. Therefore in parallel the Seedley & Langworthy Partnership has commissioned a solicitors firm to establish the legal framework for the initiative. 

Solicitors

· Davis Wallis Foyster have been appointed to develop the principle of homeswap into a process acceptable to the Partnership and City Council and within the powers of local authorities. First of all they have developed the legal process required to deliver homeswaps. They have produced a process that is legally sound when operated between private and commercial entities.

· Now they are investigating how the Local Authority has the legal powers to deliver each stage of the process. 

· They have agreed to return with interim findings by 22nd March 2001. 

· This work is supervised by a working group of officers and local residents set up in response to a request by the Partnership.

· At this point they will be instructed to work within specific timescales to be set as the parameters of their work are known. 

Building Societies
· I have continued to have a positive and productive dialogue with 4 Building Societies – Halifax, Nationwide, Cheltenham & Gloucester and Derbyshire – since the Local Government Association meeting held on 31st January 2001.  The Halifax and Nationwide have communicated on a number of occasions and are indicating that they are both very keen to explore homeswaps. They have both identified their mortgages within the Seedley & Langworthy area and the proposed treatment for each. 

· I have been most anxious that these relationships are cultivated and my officers have supplied requested detailed information as soon as possible to enhance the goodwill.

Pilot Group

The first meeting for the pilot group has been set for 10th April 2001.
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